MINUTES UNION CITY BOROUGH WORK SESSION FEBRUARY 23RD, 2016

The Work Session of the Union City Borough Council was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by President McCrillis. The meeting was held at the City Building.

Councillors present were Brumagin, Conklin, Hoban, Kolaja, McCrillis and Steadman.

Officials present were Borough Manager Cheryl Capela, Police Chief David Pernice and Streets Supervisor Paul Maynard.

There were no visitors present.

STREET OPENING REGULATIONS: Street Supervisor Paul Maynard said he has an Ordinance that he has received from Edinboro in regards to street opening regulations. He said this ordinance requires that any contractor who opens up any Borough Street must pave the street from curb to curb.

He said many of our Borough Streets are being destroyed due to contractors coming in and cutting up our roads.

He said he would at least like Borough Council to review this ordinance.

PUBLIC WORKS: Councillor Steadman said the truck is being repaired and should be back by tomorrow.

COST ON PUTTING CAMERAS IN POLICE VEHICLES: Chief David Pernice said at the last Council Meeting, he was asked to look into purchasing cameras for the police vehicles. He said the cost would be between \$4800 to \$6000 to be installed in the vehicles.

He said this is an item that can wait until next budget. He said he will also try to see if he can get a grant.

HOLE ON WASHINGTON STREET: President McCrillis wanted to know if the hole on Washington Street is the Borough's responsibility.

Councillor Brumagin said it is the Water Authority's responsibility. He said it is an old sewer line that needs repaired.

FINANCE DIRECTOR: Councillor Brumagin said he will be out of the office from March 4th through March 19th. He said if anyone needs to get in touch with him, he will have his phone and access to his email.

POLICE VEHICLE: Chief David Pernice said he wanted to let Borough Council know that it will cost between \$400 to \$500 to install decals on the vehicle.

BOROUGH MANAGER: The Borough Manager said the Union City Downtown Development Committee would like to invite members of Borough Council for an evening of good food and conversation as we discover ways to improve the aesthetic appeal of our community.

The event will take place on Monday, March 7th from 5:00 to 8:-00 P.M. at the Union City American Legion. Social hour to begin from 5:00 to 6:00 P.M. with committee presentation to begin at 6:00 P.M. followed by an open forum.

		0	,	
ATTEST:				
	Borough Manager			

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting adjourned at 6:23 P.M.